Form for Students Attending U.S. Colleges or Universities Requiring Covid-19 Injections Under Emergency Use Authorization

THIS FORM HAS TWO PARTS:

PART 1 Pages 1-13	Information for the student. Read and retain this section.	
PART 2 Pages 14-22	School Form. Review these pages with your school or, if you prefer, hand them to an authorized school official.	

NOTE TO STUDENT: Be sure to document the following dates and times:

Date and time you submit the form to your school:

Date and time and their response if they refuse to sign it:

Solari Report forms available as downloadable PDFs

Family Financial Disclosure Form for Covid-19 Injections

Form for Employees Whose Employers Are Requiring Covid-19 Injections under Emergency Use Authorization

Form for Students Attending Colleges or Universities Requiring Covid-19 Injections under Emergency Use Authorization

Notice and Declaration of Parental Authority Requirement of Disclosure and Safety of Medical Treatment/s

Available from: solari.com/forms

INTRODUCTION

The aim of this form is to provide a tool for students to use with colleges and universities that mandate Covid-19 injections, and to educate academic institutions about the full set of physical and financial risks they are asking students to incur. Since their rollout in December 2020, the Covid-19 injections have caused millions of serious adverse events, including deaths, in the U.S. and around the world, and have wreaked financial havoc on many households.¹

Emergency Use Authorization

As of October 2022, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) had granted emergency use authorization (EUA) for four Covid-19 injections^{2–5} that underwent abbreviated clinical trials and no long-term safety testing:

- 1. The mRNA injection developed by **Pfizer** with German partner BioNTech—authorized for ages six months and up. Pfizer is facing allegations of having engaged in clinical trial fraud with FDA complicity.⁶
- 2. The mRNA injection developed by biotechnology firm **Moderna** in partnership with the National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID)—authorized for ages six months and up. Moderna is suing Pfizer and BioNTech for alleged patent infringement.
- 3. The adenovirus-vectored injection made by Janssen, a **Johnson & Johnson** (J&J) subsidiary, authorized for ages 18 and up. In May 2022, FDA scaled back the J&J shot's use to "certain individuals," citing the risk of life-threatening blood clots and Guillain-Barré syndrome.⁷
- 4. The **Novavax** Covid-19 injection featuring insect-cell-cultured spike protein nanoparticles authorized for ages 12 and up.

NOTE: FDA fully approved (i.e., licensed) the Pfizer injection under the brand name "Comirnaty" for ages 12 and up in August 2021 and July 2022, and licensed the Moderna injection for ages 18 and up under the brand name "Spikevax" in January 2022. For the time being, however, *American civilians, including college students, continue to receive the EUA injections, not the licensed Covid-19 vaccines.*⁸ For this reason, some have termed the fully approved versions "ghost vaccines." This situation could change if FDA licenses the vaccines for all children and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) adds the licensed versions to the childhood vaccine schedule.

Gene Therapy

Though marketed as "vaccines," the Pfizer, Moderna, and J&J Covid-19 injections are experimental gene therapy, sharing the goal of getting genetic instructions into a person's cells and "tricking" the cells into making the coronavirus spike protein. This is readily apparent in the language used by the injections' developers, who describe their approach as a means of "programming a person's cells" or deploying new "software," while leaving unmentioned the technologies' risks.⁹ What are some of the dangers of these never-before-authorized technologies?

- The Pfizer and Moderna injections use lipid nanoparticles (LNPs) as a "gene delivery" or "carrier" system that transports synthetic mRNA into the cell's cytoplasm; the LNPs also work as adjuvants, "revving up" the immune system. One of the LNPs' unique and worrisome features is that they can cross the blood-brain barrier and damage brain cells,¹⁰ something that scientists have described as a "nightmare scenario."¹¹ According to the expert group Doctors for Covid Ethics (D4CE), the mRNA technology is so inherently dangerous that the Covid injections "should never even have been introduced."¹²
- The J&J injection uses a genetically modified common cold virus as a Trojan horse to shuttle spike protein DNA (genetic instructions) into the cells. As D4CE reminds the public, "introducing DNA into human cells... constitutes gene therapy," raising the possibility of "stable, irreversible incorporation into the human genome."¹³
- The Novavax injection is no safer. It carries a cargo of "premade," lab-grown spike protein nanoparticles, residual worm DNA,¹⁴ and an untested adjuvant called Matrix-M. Like the other Covid-19 shots, it is linked to heart inflammation, blood clots, and autoimmune disease.^{5,15}
- Biodistribution studies indicate that all of the Covid injections contain components that can travel from the injection site and accumulate in vital organs such as the liver, adrenal glands, spleen, and ovaries.¹⁶
- D4CE also hypothesizes bioaccumulation in the placenta and lactating mammary glands, posing risks to fertility and to breastfed newborns.¹⁷

College/University Mandates

Heedless of the Covid injections' risks and EUA status, a high of nearly 4,000 colleges and universities—including all Ivy League institutions—imposed vaccine mandates beginning in the fall 2021 semester, either for all students, for those living on campus and attending in-person classes, and/or for student employees.^{18,19} By September 2022, however, the number had fallen to around 1,000.²⁰

Under EUA rules, mandates are a violation of the law.²¹ Coerced participation in medical experiments is also a violation of fundamental human and religious rights and medical ethics.²² The Association of American Physicians and Surgeons has stated that students and their families "justifiably believe these policies discriminate against individuals who aren't candidates for this vaccine, have pre-existing conditions, previous COVID-19 disease, cite religious objections, or are otherwise exercising their freewill choosing not to participate in this optional vaccine experiment."²³

Nevertheless, in 2022, many of the higher education institutions with mandates doubled down, broadening their initial mandates to include requirements for booster shots. Domestic students risk expulsion if they do not comply,²⁴ and international students have been threatened with deportation.²⁵ A report published in August 2022, ironically written by experts from some of the top universities with mandates in place, criticized the booster

requirements as unethical, stating that "mandating boosters in college students may cause 18 to 98 actual serious adverse events for each COVID-19 infection-related hospitalization theoretically prevented."²⁶

In this atmosphere of intense administrative coercion, students have been put in the difficult position of either accepting one or more experimental gene therapy injections—forfeiting bodily autonomy²⁷—or being denied an education at the institution of their choice and the experience of living and learning among peers. College athletes have been particularly vulnerable to pressure, with scholarships, team recruitment, and participation in training and competition on the line if they refuse the shots.²⁸

College vaccine mandates are not new—many institutions require new or "catch-up" doses of *licensed* vaccines such as influenza, hepatitis B, HPV, meningitis, MMR, and/or Tdap. However, all but five states allow religious and medical exemptions, and some permit philosophical exemptions.²⁹ In the case of the EUA Covid-19 injections, colleges are denying a large proportion of student-requested exemptions, seemingly arbitrarily.³⁰ With few exceptions, students seeking medical exemptions after being injured by Covid injections also have met with a hostile reception, with some colleges going so far as to expel injured students after denying their requested medical exemption.³¹

Pushback

Students and families are pushing back against the mandates in many ways—through petitions,³² by transferring and taking their money elsewhere,³³ and via lawsuits.³⁴ Early on, legal experts argued that "many of the relevant legal issues remain largely untested by courts," including the "fundamental question [of] whether state and federal laws even permit higher education institutions to mandate these vaccines."³⁵

Lawyers for students who sued Rutgers and its president and board will appeal a federal judge's September 2022 decision to dismiss the lawsuit, noting blatant conflicts of interest.¹⁹ As one of the attorneys stated, "Colleges and universities do not and should not possess the legal authority to mandate experimental vaccines, especially those colleges and universities like Rutgers that have financial skin in the game and are working with the vaccine manufacturers to develop and test these experimental products with no liability and no accountability."

In the face of extensive public backlash and declining enrollments, some colleges and universities have rescinded their mandates; the director of the American College Health Association's "Campus COVID-19 Vaccination and Mitigation Initiative" acknowledged that institutions need to take into account factors that include local regulations and "public sentiment."¹⁹ State-level leadership and legislation has also been influential, with some states banning mandates in all educational settings statewide.³⁶

Risks to Health and Finances

Colleges and universities imposing mandates are not disclosing all possible adverse events and financial risks of the Covid-19 injections, making a sham of the informed consent process. In securities law, material omissions—that is, "making statements that paint an incomplete or inaccurate picture, and not revealing other material information necessary to present the entire truth"—are a violation of the law and subject to prosecution, fines, and jail time.³⁷

Adverse events can occur in the short term—or several or more years after vaccination. The explosion of illnesses and deaths being observed in the aftermath of the Covid injections' rollout includes increased cancers,³⁸ heart problems,³⁹ neurodegenerative diseases,⁴⁰ and reproductive problems such as miscarriage, stillbirth, early infant death, female infertility, and ovarian dysfunction.⁴¹ As of mid-September 2022, the U.S. government's Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) had received over 1.4 million adverse event reports;⁴² because of widespread underreporting, those may represent as few as 1% to 10% of actual adverse events. A survey conducted by Michigan State University's Dr. Mark Skidmore,⁴³ and expert pathology reports from D4CE, provide even more sobering assessments of the damage caused by the injections.⁴⁴

The potential **financial risks** are also sizable. Many health care providers are refusing service to individuals injured by the Covid-19 injections,⁴⁵ and health and life insurance coverage for vaccine-related injuries and deaths is uncertain. Denial of care and coverage poses a serious threat to the physical and financial well-being of students presented with a requirement to get a Covid injection. Medical bills for individuals with serious vaccine injuries have exceeded \$1 million in some cases.⁴⁶

Under the Public Readiness and Emergency Preparedness (PREP) Act enacted in the U.S. in 2005, EUA injections are classified as "medical countermeasures" that are immune "from legal liability for all claims for loss" relating to the injections' administration or use. The PREP Act defines "losses" as death; physical, mental, or emotional injury, illness or disability; and "loss of or damage to property, including business interruption loss."⁴⁷ Although injured individuals may apply for compensation from the Countermeasures Injury Compensation Program (CICP) within a year of injury, the program—deemed "horrible" by many—has not paid out a single Covid vaccine injury claim; it covers neither legal fees nor pain and suffering, and has an impossibly high burden of proof.⁴⁸

Licensed vaccines, when recommended by the CDC for children or pregnant women, are also immune from liability under the 1986 National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act. Under that legislation, the vaccine-injured can seek compensation from the National Vaccine Injury Compensation Program,⁴⁹ but that program, too, is cumbersome and historically has only compensated one-third of petitioners. Even for successful claims, the monetary amount often falls short of the financial devastation created. In theory, the manufacturers of licensed vaccines not on the childhood or pregnancy schedules can be sued—which may be why Comirnaty and Spikevax still seem to be available in name only.

College and University Liability

A form of this type is an important tool that can help students and their parents to inform colleges and universities about the injections' physical and financial risks. Students should strongly consider reviewing the form with school officials and also sharing it with other students. This could result in a positive outcome and, if used widely, could be a game-changer. Reviewing this form with colleges/universities also may open educational institutions' eyes to the regulations in place and the liability they may face (that they may otherwise not be aware of).

If a student should decide to accept the required experimental Covid-19 injection, the form also provides a mechanism to insist on a signature from the school's representative that holds the college or university liable. If the school's representative refuses to sign the form, that may be an indicator of their concerns about potential liability and should prompt an immediate discussion about how the student can attend school without being injected.

RESOURCES

Legal

If you find yourself in a predicament with a college or university that refuses to hear you out, does not provide you with required information, or threatens you with expulsion, here are a few potential legal resources:

America's Frontline Doctors (AFLDS): The "AFLDS Legal" webpage provides a variety of written and video resources, including letter templates (under "Vaccines & The Law") to use with universities and others seeking to mandate Covid-19 injections. AFLDS is involved in strategic litigation cases focused on medical freedom; individuals with potential cases can fill out a form on the site.

https://americasfrontlinedoctors.org/legal

Health Freedom Defense Fund (HFDF): This nonprofit is addressing unethical and unlawful mask and vaccine mandates through over a dozen focused legal actions nationally, and won a pivotal victory against the CDC's travel mask mandate. HFDF is working toward being able to match individuals with attorneys.

https://healthfreedomdefense.org/resources/

Informed Consent Action Network (ICAN): ICAN's legal team has supported a variety of successful lawsuits against employers and universities mandating EUA Covid-19 injections. Legal actions also have included letters to universities (see Cornell example below), Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests, formal demands to government agencies, and more.

https://www.icandecide.org/ican-legal-action/

https://www.icandecide.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/ Cornell-University_2021_05_03.pdf

State-level: If you find yourself needing an attorney for a vaccine injury case, you can try looking through this state list:

https://ecf.cofc.uscourts.gov/cgi-bin/CFC_VaccineAttorneys.pl

Medical/Scientific

Comprehensive, high-integrity medical and scientific information, including briefs and reports summarizing what is known about the risks of Covid-19 injections and adverse events, is available (and routinely updated) at the following websites:

America's Frontline Doctors (AFLDS): In addition to "AFLDS Legal," AFLDS' website includes information about Covid-19 treatments, news roundups, a library, and numerous other resources.

https://americasfrontlinedoctors.org/

Children's Health Defense (CHD): CHD reports on vaccine safety via its flagship online news outlet *The Defender*. CHD also offers a "Fighting COVID Mandates" toolkit and related resources; e-books on vaccine mandates, protection of individual rights, and other related topics; a research library; and a "Community Corner."

https://childrenshealthdefense.org/

Doctors for Covid Ethics (D4CE): Excellent resources provided by this group of doctors and scientists from 30 countries include: crucial pathology findings from autopsies on persons deceased within days to months of receiving Covid injections; a comprehensive review by Dr. Michael Yeadon titled "The Covid Lies"; Expert Statements outlining the Covid injections' serious risks, especially for children; open letters to fellow doctors and scientists; and video archives of interdisciplinary "Gold Standard Symposiums" featuring experts in science, medicine, finance, media, the law, and more.

https://doctors4covidethics.org/

Adverse Events

Adverse events are widely underreported, but even so, the following sources indicate that the Covid-19 injections are causing injuries and deaths on an unprecedented scale:

The Skidmore survey: A nationally representative survey conducted by Professor Mark Skidmore of Michigan State University in December 2021 conservatively estimates that between 264,000 and 308,000 people may have died following Covid-19 injections in the U.S. as of that date, and 1.1 million may have experienced life-threatening or life-shortening injuries, including heart problems, blood clots, strokes, and paralysis. The survey report includes two appendices with 30 pages of vivid and sobering descriptions of adverse events experienced by respondents or people they knew.

https://mark-skidmore.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/ Survey-of-Covid-Heatlh-Experiences-Working.pdf

Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS): VAERS is a voluntary reporting system co-administered by the CDC and FDA. A Harvard study commissioned in 2010 by the federal government concluded that less than 1% of adverse events get reported; others estimate that VAERS data represent at most 10% of adverse events. VAERS reports are accessible through the CDC Wonder search engine or through the more user-friendly MedAlerts search engine maintained by the National Vaccine Information Center. MedAlerts offers more powerful search capabilities and more extensive reporting.

https://vaers.hhs.gov https://wonder.cdc.gov/vaers.html https://www.medalerts.org/

Additional sources of adverse event information and data: Children's Health Defense regularly publishes summaries of the latest VAERS numbers. Other sources of VAERS and other data include OpenVAERS, the COVID Blog, and Vaccine Impact News.

https://openvaers.com/index.php https://thecovidblog.com/ https://vaccineimpact.com/

Notes to the Introduction

- See summary of adverse events reported to the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) (https://www.medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield. php?TABLE=ON&GROUP1=CAT&EVENTS=ON&VAX=COVID19); "How many people died from the Covid-19 inoculations? An estimate based on a survey of the United States population" (https://markskidmore.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Survey-of-Covid-HeatIh-Experiences-Working.pdf); "1.4 million adverse events after COVID vaccines reported to VAERS, Canadian woman dies 7 minutes after bivalent booster shot" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/vaers-covid-vaccinescanadian-woman-dies-bivalent-booster-shot/); "On COVID vaccines: why they cannot work, and irrefutable evidence of their causative role in deaths after vaccination" (https://doctors4covidethics. org/on-covid-vaccines-why-they-cannot-work-and-irrefutable-evidence-of-their-causative-role-indeaths-after-vaccination/); and "750+ studies about the dangers of the COVID-19 injections" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/750-studies-about-the-dangers-of-the-covid-19-injections/).
- 2. https://www.fda.gov/emergency-preparedness-and-response/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19/ comirnaty-and-pfizer-biontech-covid-19-vaccine
- 3. https://www.fda.gov/emergency-preparedness-and-response/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19/ spikevax-and-moderna-covid-19-vaccine
- 4. https://www.fda.gov/emergency-preparedness-and-response/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19/ janssen-covid-19-vaccine
- 5. See "FDA authorizes 'traditional' Novavax COVID vaccine, but critics question safety claims" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/fda-authorize-traditional-novavax-covid-vaccine-safetyclaims/) and "FDA authorizes Novavax COVID vaccine for adolescents" (https://thehill.com/policy/ healthcare/3609936-fda-authorizes-novavax-covid-vaccine-for-adolescents/).
- 6. See "Review of Pfizer's non-clinical program by Sasha Latypova" (https://home.solari.com/ review-of-pfizers-non-clinical-program-by-sasha-latypova/); "Pfizer asks court to dismiss whistleblower lawsuit because government was aware of fraud" (https://childrenshealthdefense. org/defender/pfizer-whistleblower-lawsuit-fraud/); "Did Pfizer perform adequate safety testing for its Covid-19 mRNA vaccine in preclinical studies? Evidence of scientific and regulatory fraud" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/did-pfizer-perform-adequate-safety-testing-for-its-covid-19-mrnavaccine-in-preclinical-studies-evidence-of-scientific-and-regulatory-fraud/); "Pfizer, FDA documents contradict official COVID vaccine safety narrative—is this fraud?" (https://childrenshealthdefense. org/defender/pfizer-fda-documents-contradict-covid-vaccine-safety-narrative/); and "Pfizer, FDA hid data showing clinical trials failed, says former BlackRock advisor" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/pfizer-fda-data-clinical-trials-blackrock-advisor/).
- **7.** https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/ coronavirus-covid-19-update-fda-limits-use-janssen-covid-19-vaccine-certain-individuals
- See "'Head-spinning': FDA quietly grants full approval of Pfizer Comirnaty vaccine for adolescents" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/fda-grants-full-approval-pfizercomirnaty-vaccine-adolescents/) and "Please don't call this 'science': how FDA, CDC justified approval of Moderna's Spikevax" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ fda-cdc-approval-moderna-spikevax-vaccine/).
- 9. See "COVID-19 vaccine candidates show gene therapy is a viable strategy" (https://asgct. org/research/news/november-2020/covid-19-moderna-nih-vaccine) and October 2021 speech by Stefan Oelrich, head of Bayer's Pharmaceutical Division, praising the Covid mRNA injections as setting a precedent for more "cell and gene therapies" (https://www.youtube. com/watch?v=IKBmVwuvoQc&ab_channel=RobertoMarmolani). See also, "Moderna's top

scientist: 'We are actually hacking the software of life'" (https://www.technocracy.news/modernas-top-scientist-we-are-actually-hacking-the-software-of-life/).

- 10. See "'We made a big mistake'—COVID vaccine spike protein travels from injection site, can cause organ damage" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccine-spike-protein-travels-from-injection-site-organ-damage/) and "Adverse effects of COVID-19 mRNA vaccines: the spike hypothesis" (https://www.cell.com/trends/molecular-medicine/fulltext/S1471-4914(22)00103-4).
- 11. See "Concerns of lipid nanoparticle carrying mRNA vaccine into the brain: what to make of it?" (https://medium.com/microbial-instincts/concerns-of-lipid-nanoparticle-carrying-mrna-vaccine-into-the-brain-what-to-make-of-it-42b1a98dae27).
- See "Elementary, my dear Watson: why mRNA vaccines are a very bad idea" at Doctors for Covid Ethics (https://doctors4covidethics.org/ elementary-my-dear-watson-why-mrna-vaccines-are-a-very-bad-idea/).
- 13. See "Expert report on the Johnson & Johnson COVID-19 vaccine" at Doctors for Covid Ethics (https:// doctors4covidethics.org/expert-report-on-the-johnson-covid-19-vaccine/).
- See "Novavax vaccine contains 1 mcg of insect (the fall armyworm) and baculovirus proteins and a bit of their DNA too, which is injected into you with each dose" (https://merylnass.substack.com/p/novavax-vaccine-contains-1-mg-of).
- 15. See "Novavax COVID vaccines should carry heart inflammation warning, EU says" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/novavax-covid-vaccines-heart-inflammation-warning-eu/).
- 16. See "What Pfizer, J&J COVID vaccine animal trials reveal about shots' potential impact on major organs" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ pfizer-jj-covid-vaccine-animal-trials-reveal-shots-potential-impact-major-organs/).
- See "On the use of the Pfizer and the Moderna COVID-19 mRNA vaccines in children and adolescents" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/ on-the-use-of-the-pfizer-and-the-moderna-covid-19-mrna-vaccines-in-children-and-adolescents/).
- 18. See "Colleges, universities with Covid vaccination mandates facing pushback" (https://www.nbcnews.com/health/health-news/colleges-universities-covid-vaccination-mandates-facing-pushback-n1273916) and "More colleges mandate vaccines to comply with Biden order" (https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2021/11/01/federal-money-stake-more-colleges-mandate-vaccines).
- 19. See "CHD to appeal decision in Rutgers University lawsuit as FDA advisor says, 'It's not fair to ask people to take a risk'" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ chd-appeal-rutgers-university-lawsuit-covid-vaccine-mandates/).
- 20. See "What colleges require the COVID-19 vaccine?" (https://www.bestcolleges.com/news/2021/10/11/list-of-colleges-that-require-covid-19-vaccine/).
- 21. See "Federal law prohibits mandates of emergency use COVID vaccines, tests, masks—3 resources you can use to inform your school or employer" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/resources-federal-law-prohibits-mandates-emergency-use-covid-vaccines-tests-masks/).
- 22. See Protecting Individual Rights in the Era of COVID-19 (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/ ebook-sign-up/special-report-protecting-individual-rights-in-the-era-of-covid-19/) and "University vaccine mandates violate medical ethics" (https://www.aaronkheriaty.com/_files/ugd/ b26c37_3ee4cf4ab1c24f3e9d5b17o28d832c7b.pdf).
- See "Open letter from physicians to universities: allow students back without COVID vaccine mandate" (https://aapsonline.org/ open-letter-from-physicians-to-universities-reverse-covid-vaccine-mandates/).

- 24. See "No booster? Students may be barred from registration, free movement on campus" (https://campusreform.org/article?id=18589).
- 25. See "Stanford to international students: get the booster or face deportation" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/bb-stanford-students-get-booster-face-deportation/).
- 26. See "50-page study shows why COVID vaccine mandates for college students are unethical, 98 times worse than virus" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ covid-vaccine-mandate-college-students-unethical-et/).
- See "High price of admission for today's college students? Loss of constitutional freedoms" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ todays-college-students-loss-constitutional-freedoms-covid-vaccine-mandates/).
- 28. See "Vaccine mandates make it difficult for student-athletes to get college scholarships" (https://naturalnews.com/2021-11-03-vaccine-mandates-student-athletes-college-scholarships.html).
- 29. See "State vaccine laws & exemptions" (https://www.nvic.org/law-policy-state); for examples of requirements for specific vaccines, see https://www.immunize.org/laws/hepbcollege.asp; https://www.immunize.org/laws/menin.asp; and https://www.consumerreports.org/vaccines/vaccines-you-need-for-college/.
- **30.** See "Policing religious exemptions to vaccines" (https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2021/09/17/ colleges-mandating-vaccines-deal-religious-exemptions).
- 31. See "Her doctor advised her to skip the booster shot over possible side effects. So her college expelled her." (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/bb-doctor-advised-skip-booster-college-expelled/) and "Michigan State student who suffered blood clot after Pfizer COVID vaccine granted reprieve from mandate" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ michigan-state-student-blood-clot-pfizer-covid-vaccine-et/).
- 32. See "Thousands of college students petition against booster mandates" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ bb-thousands-college-students-petition-against-booster-mandates/).
- 33. See "Parents of college kids fed up with 'shut up and comply' mandates" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/parents-college-kids-fed-up-shut-up-comply-mandates/) and "College students reject COVID vaccine mandates—by voting with their dollars" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/college-students-reject-covid-vaccine-mandates/).
- 34. Among numerous examples, see "College student sues to stop enforcement of CUNY vaccine mandate" (https://www.law.com/newyorklawjournal/2021/11/18/college-student-sues-to-stop-enforcement-of-cuny-vaccine-mandate/?slreturn=20220829122520), "Lawsuit filed by students against University of Colorado's COVID vaccine mandate" (https://www.bopplaw.com/lawsuit-filed-by-students-against-university-of-colorados-covid-vaccine-mandate/), "Santa Monica College student files lawsuit over vaccine mandate, claims it violates his religious freedom" (https:// spectrumnews1.com/ca/la-west/politics/2022/01/26/santa-monica-college-student-files-lawsuit-over-vaccine-mandate), "Students, employees sue university system of Maryland over vaccine mandate" (https://dcist.com/story/21/09/22/students-employee-sue-university-system-of-maryland-over-vaccine-mandate/), "Lawsuit challenges community college vaccine and mask mandates" (https://www.sandiegouniontribune.com/news/courts/story/2022-04-09/lawsuit-community-college-vaccine-mandates), "Santa Clara University students sue school over COVID vaccination policy" (https://www.ktvu.com/news/santa-clara-university-students-sue-school-over-covid-vaccination-policy), and "College students suing over state universities' vaccine mandates" (https:// californiaglobe.com/articles/college-students-suing-over-state-universities-vaccine-mandates/).

- **35.** See "The mandate maze" (https://www.insidehighered.com/views/2021/05/25/ advice-legal-issues-related-vaccine-mandates-opinion).
- 36. https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=89&ba=HF2298
- **37.** See "Avoiding material omissions under the federal securities laws (Portfolio 5509)" (https://pro.bloombergtax.com/portfolio/avoiding-material-omissions-federal-securities-laws-5509/).
- 38. See "Dr. Ryan Cole: COVID-19 vaccines causing an alarming uptick in cancers" (https://rumble. com/vwvq3m-dr.-ryan-cole-covid-19-vaccines-causing-an-alarming-uptick-in-cancers.html) and "The incidence of cancer, triggered by the Covid 19 'vaccine'" (https://www.globalresearch.ca/ the-incidence-of-cancer-triggered-by-the-covid-19-vaccine/5758110).
- 39. See "Vaccine study of 23 million shows risk of 'heart problems' from Moderna or Pfizer jab" (https://www.express.co.uk/news/science/1598594/ vaccine-news-pfizer-modern-heart-problems-myocarditis-pericarditis).
- 40. See "Scientist sounds alarm: COVID vaccines producing symptoms of Parkinson's, other neurodegenerative disorders" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/scientist-warning-covid-vaccines-parkinson-neurodegenerative-disorders/).
- 41. See "Where is my period?" (https://home.solari.com/coming-thursday-where-is-my-period-withmelodie-feron-and-diane-protat/); "42% of women report heavier menstrual bleeding after COVID vaccines" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/women-menstrual-bleeding-covid-vaccines/); and "Here's why the COVID vaccine should be banned for pregnant women" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccine-pfizer-pregnant-women-cola/).
- 42. https://www.medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield. php?TABLE=ON&GROUP1=CAT&EVENTS=ON&VAX=COVID19
- 43. See "How many people died from the Covid-19 inoculations? An estimate based on a survey of the United States population" (https://mark-skidmore.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Survey-of-Covid-Heatlh-Experiences-Working.pdf).
- 44. See "The Pfizer mRNA vaccine: pharmacokinetics and toxicity" (https://doctors4covidethics. org/the-pfizer-mrna-vaccine-pharmacokinetics-and-toxicity/); "Notes and recommendations for conducting post-mortem examination (autopsy) of persons deceased in connection with COVID vaccination – Updated" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/notes-and-recommendationsfor-conducting-post-mortem-examination-autopsy-of-persons-deceased-in-connection-withcovid-vaccination-updated/); "New video on findings of Arne Burkhardt and Walter Lang" (https:// doctors4covidethics.org/new-videos-on-findings-of-arne-burkhardt-and-walter-lang/); "Prof. Arne Burkhardt MD: 'COVID-19 'vaccines' can induce self-destruction'" (https://rumble.com/ vr8zfm-prof.-arne-burkhardt-md-covid-19-vaccines-can-induce-self-destruction-.html); "Dr. Arne Burkhardt – pathology of covid-19 vaccine deaths and vaccine injuries" (https://rumble.com/vxps3adr.-arne-burkhardt-pathology-of-covid-19-vaccine-deaths-and-vaccine-injurie.html); and "Toxicity of gene-based COVID-19 vaccines with Dr. Michael Palmer and Dr. Arne Burkhardt" (https://rumble. com/v14zcq5-live-with-dr.-michael-palmer-and-dr.-arne-burkhardt.html).
- **45.** See "They don't want to see people like us" (https://thehighwire.com/videos/ they-dont-want-to-see-people-like-us/).
- 46. See "Woman who nearly died after J&J vaccine stuck with \$1 million medical bill, says government should pay" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ woman-nearly-died-johnson-johnson-vaccine-million-dollar-medical-bill/).

- See The PREP Act and COVID-19: Limiting Liability for Medical Countermeasures, Congressional Research Service, LSB10443, updated Jan. 13, 2022 (https://crsreports.congress.gov/product/pdf/LSB/LSB10443).
- 48. See "Thailand paid \$45 million in COVID vaccine injury claims, while U.S. has paid \$0" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/thailand-paid-45-million-covid-vaccine-injury-claims-uszero/). See also, "Injured by a COVID vaccine? Want financial compensation? Too bad, says injury compensation law firm" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccine-injury-nocompensation-program/) and "Covid-19: Is the US compensation scheme for vaccine injuries fit for purpose?" (https://www.bmj.com/content/377/bmj.0919).
- 49. https://www.hrsa.gov/vaccine-compensation

COPYRIGHT AND USAGE NOTICE

© Solari Inc. 2022. These forms are licensed under a CC BY-NC-SA 4.0 (Creative Commons Attribution-NonCommercial-ShareAlike 4.0 International) license.

See: https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/4.0/

You are encouraged to translate, adapt for your country, jurisdiction or situation and republish as you believe best serves the interests of helping individuals in your country or network exercise their health freedom responsibilities. You may not use the forms for commercial purposes. You must distribute your adapted version/s under the same license as the original. You may not apply legal terms that legally restrict others from doing anything the license permits.

Form for Students Attending U.S. Colleges or Universities Requiring Covid-19 Injections Under Emergency Use Authorization

NOTE TO COLLEGE OR UNIVERSITY: As a student at your institution, I am requesting that you review this document, provide the requisite information, and sign the form, in regards to your requirement that students get a Covid-19 emergency use authorization (EUA) experimental vaccine.

- 1. Are you aware that the Covid-19 formulations being given to American civilians are **emergency use authorization (EUA) injections**, not licensed vaccines? FDA-licensed versions manufactured in FDA-authorized facilities are not available in the United States.¹
- 2. The FDA's guidance on EUA medical products requires the FDA to "ensure that recipients are informed to the extent practicable given the applicable circumstances...[t]hat they have the option to accept or refuse the EUA product...."² With respect to the emergency use of an unapproved product, the Federal Food, Drug and Cosmetic Act, Title 21 U.S.C. 360bbb-3(e)(1)(A)(ii)(I-III) reiterates that individuals be informed of "the option to accept or refuse administration of the product, [and] of the consequences, if any, of refusing administration of the product, and of the alternatives to the product that are available and of their benefits and risks."³ Have you informed all students that they have the option to refuse?
- **3.** EUA products are, by definition, experimental. Under the Nuremberg Code—the foundation of ethical medicine—no one may be coerced to participate in a medical experiment. The individual's consent is absolutely essential. **No court has ever upheld a mandate for an EUA vaccine**. In *Doe #1 v. Rumsfeld, 297 F. Supp. 2d 119 (2003),*⁴ a federal court held that the U.S. military could not mandate EUA vaccines for soldiers: "[T]he United States cannot demand that members of the armed forces also serve as guinea pigs for experimental drugs." Are you aware of these ethical and legal precedents?

- 4. The United States Code of Federal Regulations⁵ and the FDA require the informed consent of human subjects for medical research. Again, the EUA Covid-19 injections are unlicensed vaccines that are experimental. It is unlawful to conduct medical research on a human being, even in the event of an emergency, unless steps are taken to secure the full informed consent of all participants. Are you aware of this?
- 5. According to Federal Trade Commission (FTC) Guidelines and the FTC's "Truth In Advertising,"⁶ promotional materials—and especially materials involving health-related products—cannot mislead consumers, omit important information, or express claims. All of this falls under the rubric of "deceptive advertising" (whereby a company is providing or endorsing a product), whether presented in an ad, on a website, through email, on a poster, or in the mail. For example, statements such as "all students are required to get the Covid-19 vaccine to make the campus safe" or "it's safe and effective" are misleading and omit critical information—including the facts that Covid-19 injections available in the U.S. are EUA products; that college campuses are reporting Covid outbreaks in fully vaccinated and boosted students; and that harms (including death) are occurring on a widespread scale.⁷ Are you aware of your obligation to provide students with accurate and complete information?
- 6. The FDA requires that EUA vaccine recipients be provided with fact sheets containing "certain **vaccine-specific EUA information** to help make an informed decision about vaccination."⁸ The manufacturer-developed EUA fact sheets, specific to each Covid-19 injection (Pfizer, Moderna, J&J, Novavax) must provide up-to-date information on the injections and their ingredients; vaccine recipients must also receive current and complete information about adverse events. Have you read, understood, and provided me (and all other students) with these fact sheets and current and complete information on adverse events, so that I/we can make an educated decision?
- **7.** There is considerable evidence that there are "big variations in the quality and composition of different batches" of the Covid-19 injections, including metallic contamination.⁹ Can you furnish a list of **ingredients** guaranteed to be complete for each of the available Covid-19 injections?

- 8. For children and young adults, including college students, the risks of serious illness or death from Covid-19 are "close to zero."¹⁰ Conversely, an August 2022 report by experts from several top universities states that "mandating boosters in college students may cause 18 to 98 actual serious adverse events for each COVID-19 infection-related hospitalization theoretically prevented."¹¹ Do the administrators of this college/university have a **medical license** to advise healthy students to risk taking experimental EUA injections?
- **9.** Vaccines ordinarily take 10 or more years to develop, but FDA granted EUA status to the Covid-19 injections in under a year. A current lawsuit alleges **fraud** in Pfizer's rushed clinical trials as well as numerous issues with data integrity.¹² Have you examined the four manufacturers' clinical trial data? How did you determine that the vaccines are safe for ALL students (without exception)?
- **10.** As reported to the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS)¹³ and in a nationally representative survey conducted in late 2021,¹⁴ **material adverse events** experienced by people who have received Covid-19 injections include death—conclusively established through autopsy findings¹⁵—with the national survey conservatively estimating between 264,000 and 308,000 post-vaccination deaths as of December 2021. Other adverse events include anaphylaxis, blood clots and related complications, leaky blood vessels and related complications, heart problems (including myocarditis, pericarditis, and heart attacks), neurological disorders, autoimmune disorders, cancer, other chronic and inflammatory conditions, blindness and deafness, infertility, fetal damage, miscarriage, and stillbirth.¹⁶ Healthy young people, including college students and athletes, have suffered a disproportionate share of serious and fatal adverse events.¹⁷ Have you reviewed the data on material adverse events?
- **11.** If I agree to receive an EUA Covid-19 vaccine, does my **student health insurance plan** [if applicable] provide complete coverage should I experience an adverse event, including all diseases and complications related to immunosuppression from taking this vaccine, or even death?

- **12.** As a student at your institution, will you provide any **other medical or financial support** to me or my family if I experience an adverse event to an EUA Covid-19 injection and am unable to attend school for days, weeks, or months, or if I am disabled for life?
- **13.** Whereas pharmaceutical companies that manufacture EUA vaccines have been protected from liability related to injuries or deaths caused by experimental agents since the Public Readiness and Emergency Preparedness (PREP) Act¹⁸ was enacted in 2005, colleges and universities, companies, and all other institutions or individuals who mandate experimental vaccines on any human being **are not protected from liability**. Are you aware that you do not enjoy such liability protection?
- 14. Many colleges and universities are now rescinding their mandates for students.¹⁹ Are you aware that at colleges and universities that still have mandates, students have brought numerous **lawsuits** against the institutions as well as their administrators and boards of trustees, alleging the mandates are unconstitutional and violate bodily autonomy and medical ethics?²⁰
- **15.** Are you aware that students or families could file a **civil suit** against you should the student suffer an adverse event, death, or expulsion from school for refusing a Covid-19 injection?
- **16.** Since the Covid "lockdowns" began in 2020, there have been hundreds of reported breaches of unsecured protected health information (PHI), incidents under investigation by the Office for Civil Rights (OCR). These breaches exposed millions of people's personal health information. Although many of these incidents were attributed to hacking, some of the breaches to PHI fell directly under the 1996 Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA), such as sharing a patient's or person's information with an unauthorized individual or incorrectly handling PHI.²¹ Can you please explain your obligations to me, **under HIPAA law**, with respect to your requirement that I receive Covid-19 injections?

- **17.** Does this college/university receive **funding** from or otherwise collaborate with any of the companies making Covid-19 injections (that is, Pfizer, Moderna, J&J, or Novavax)?²²
- **18.** Does this college or university—including its administrators and board members—have any other **conflicts of interest**, in respect to pecuniary or other interests (such as board memberships) in any of the companies making Covid-19 injections (that is, Pfizer, Moderna, J&J, or Novavax)? This includes securities holdings in personal and retirement accounts as well as securities in corporate investment accounts and managed pension funds.
- **19.** Do the executives and/or board members of this college or university maintain **undisclosed individual contracts** whose terms and conditions supersede their obligations to students?
- **20.** Are the administrators and/or board members acting in the best interests of this college/ university, including its students, or are they jointly or severally acting in the best interests of funders or other **influential groups** and their investments in pharmaceutical companies?
- **21.** To your knowledge, have the administrators and/or board members of this college/university been subject to **pressure** or coercive practices related to their relationship with the federal government, including government purchases and contracts?

As the legally authorized officer of the college or university, I have read all of the above information, have provided students with all of the information that the FDA requires be provided to recipients of the Covid-19 injections, and do hereby agree to assume **100% financial responsibility** for covering any and all expenses from adverse events, including death, through insurance coverage or directly. In addition, I affirm that the student shall not be subject to expulsion or denied access to campus should they decline to receive a Covid-19 injection.

Authorized officer of college/university requiring injection	College/University	Date
Student	College/University	Date
Witness	College/University	Date

Notes to the Form

- 1. See "Please don't call this 'science': how FDA, CDC justified approval of Moderna's Spikevax" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/fda-cdc-approval-moderna-spikevax-vaccine/).
- 2. U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. Emergency Use Authorization of Medical Products and Related Authorities: Guidance for Industry and Other Stakeholders. January 2017. https://www.fda.gov/media/97321/download
- 3. 21 U.S. Code § 360bbb-3 Authorization for medical products for use in emergencies. https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/21/360bbb-3
- 4. Doe #1 v. Rumsfeld, 297 F. Supp. 2D 119 (2003) (https://www.courtlistener.com/opinion/2326816/ doe-v-rumsfeld/). See also "Military's COVID vaccine mandate violates the law—here's why" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/military-covid-vaccine-mandate-violates-law-pl/), which notes that the U.S. Department of Defense (DOD) "by law cannot mandate a medical product unless it's fully licensed, and there are no fully licensed COVID-19 vaccines available in the U.S." Roughly two dozen lawsuits are currently challenging the military's mandate.
- https://www.govregs.com/regulations/expand/ title21_chapterl_part50_subpartB_section50.24#regulation_2
- Federal Trade Commission. Advertising FAQ's: A Guide for Small Business
 (https://www.ftc.gov/tips-advice/business-center/guidance/advertising-faqs-guide-small-business)
 and Federal Trade Commission. Truth in Advertising.
 (https://www.ftc.gov/news-events/media-resources/truth-advertising).
- 7. See, for example, "2,222 fully vaccinated Massachusetts residents have died of COVID-19" (https:// www.ibtimes.com/2222-fully-vaccinated-massachusetts-residents-have-died-covid-19-3403439) and "29,162 reports of deaths after COVID vaccines, as FDA tells vaccine makers to make new boosters targeting Omicron" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccineinjuries-vaers-boosters-omicron/). See also "Cornell reports many of 900+ COVID cases are omicron in fully vaxxed students" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-nwcornell-reports-many-cases-omicron-fully-vaxxed-students/) and "COVID vaccines aren't working—and no amount of boosting will change that" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ covid-vaccines-arent-working-boosting-change/).
- 8. See "COVID-19 Vaccine Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) Fact Sheets for Recipients and Caregivers" (https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/eua/index.html).
- See "COVID vaccines: what's really in them?" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccines-composition-proper-informed-consent/) and "Investigation of metallic contaminations found in vector- and mRNA-based COVID-19-"vaccines": preliminary results" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/investigation-of-metallic-contaminations-found-in-vector-and-mrna-based-covid-19-vaccines-preliminary-results/).
- 10. See "University vaccine mandates violate medical ethics" (https://www.aaronkheriaty.com/_files/ugd/ b26c37_3ee4cf4ab1c24f3e9d5b17028d832c7b.pdf); see also "Infection fatality rate of COVID-19 in community-dwelling populations with emphasis on the elderly: an overview" (https://www.medrxiv.org/content/10.1101/2021.07.08.21260210v1).
- 11. See "50-page study shows why COVID vaccine mandates for college students are unethical, 98 times worse than virus" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ covid-vaccine-mandate-college-students-unethical-et/).
- 12. See "Did Pfizer perform adequate safety testing for its Covid-19 mRNA vaccine in preclinical studies? Evidence of scientific and regulatory fraud" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/

did-pfizer-perform-adequate-safety-testing-for-its-covid-19-mrna-vaccine-in-preclinical-studiesevidence-of-scientific-and-regulatory-fraud/); "Pfizer vaccine clinical trials poorly designed from the start, analysis shows" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/pfizer-vaccine-clinical-trialspoorly-designed/); and "Pfizer Phase 3 clinical trial fraud allegations that should be immediately investigated by the FDA" (https://stevekirsch.substack.com/p/pfizer-phase-3-clinical-trial-fraud).

- https://www.medalerts.org/vaersdb/findfield. php?TABLE=ON&GROUP1=CAT&EVENTS=ON&VAX=COVID19
- 14. See "How many people died from the Covid-19 inoculations? An estimate based on a survey of the United States population" (https://mark-skidmore.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/02/Survey-of-Covid-Heatlh-Experiences-Working.pdf).
- 15. See "On COVID vaccines: why they cannot work, and irrefutable evidence of their causative role in deaths after vaccination" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/on-covid-vaccines-why-they-cannotwork-and-irrefutable-evidence-of-their-causative-role-in-deaths-after-vaccination/); "The Pfizer mRNA vaccine: pharmacokinetics and toxicity" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/the-pfizer-mrnavaccine-pharmacokinetics-and-toxicity/); "Notes and recommendations for conducting post-mortem examination (autopsy) of persons deceased in connection with COVID vaccination - Updated" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/notes-and-recommendations-for-conducting-post-mortemexamination-autopsy-of-persons-deceased-in-connection-with-covid-vaccination-updated/); "New video on findings of Arne Burkhardt and Walter Lang" (https://doctors4covidethics.org/ new-videos-on-findings-of-arne-burkhardt-and-walter-lang/); "Prof. Arne Burkhardt MD: 'COVID-19 'vaccines' can induce self-destruction'" (https://rumble.com/vr8zfm-prof.-arne-burkhardt-md-covid-19-vaccines-can-induce-self-destruction-.html); "Dr. Arne Burkhardt – pathology of covid-19 vaccine deaths and vaccine injuries" (https://rumble.com/vxps3a-dr.-arne-burkhardt-pathology-of-covid-19vaccine-deaths-and-vaccine-injurie.html); and "Toxicity of gene-based COVID-19 vaccines with Dr. Michael Palmer and Dr. Arne Burkhardt" (https://rumble.com/v14zcq5-live-with-dr.-michael-palmerand-dr.-arne-burkhardt.html).
- 16. See numerous publications listed at Doctors for Covid Ethics (https://doctors4covidethics.org/ publications/). See also, "Dr. Ryan Cole: COVID-19 vaccines causing an alarming uptick in cancers" (https://rumble.com/vwvq3m-dr.-ryan-cole-covid-19-vaccines-causing-an-alarming-uptick-in-cancers. html); "The incidence of cancer, triggered by the Covid 19 'vaccine'" (https://www.globalresearch.ca/ the-incidence-of-cancer-triggered-by-the-covid-19-vaccine/5758110); "Vaccine study of 23 million shows risk of 'heart problems' from Moderna or Pfizer jab" (https://www.express.co.uk/news/ science/1598594/vaccine-news-pfizer-modern-heart-problems-myocarditis-pericarditis); "Scientist sounds alarm: COVID vaccines producing symptoms of Parkinson's, other neurodegenerative disorders" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/scientist-warning-covid-vaccines-parkinsonneurodegenerative-disorders/); "'We made a big mistake'-COVID vaccine spike protein travels from injection site, can cause organ damage" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-vaccinespike-protein-travels-from-injection-site-organ-damage/); "What Pfizer, J&J COVID vaccine animal trials reveal about shots' potential impact on major organs" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/ defender/pfizer-jj-covid-vaccine-animal-trials-reveal-shots-potential-impact-major-organs/); "Where is my period?" (https://home.solari.com/coming-thursday-where-is-my-period-with-melodie-feronand-diane-protat/); "42% of women report heavier menstrual bleeding after COVID vaccines" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/women-menstrual-bleeding-covid-vaccines/); and "Here's why the COVID vaccine should be banned for pregnant women" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/ defender/covid-vaccine-pfizer-pregnant-women-cola/).
- 17. See "Doctors 'baffled' by deaths of healthy young people" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/ defender/deaths-healthy-young-people-mary-polly/); "769 athletes collapsed this year during competition. What's going on?" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/athletes-collapsedduring-competition-cola/); "Autopsy confirms NY state college student died from 'COVID-19

vaccine-related myocarditis'" (https://parentheartwatch.org/autopsy-confirms-ny-state-collegestudent-died-from-covid-19-vaccine-related-myocarditis/); and "Student gets leg amputated after COVID vaccine, dies of brain blood clots" (https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/ covid-nw-student-leg-amputated-vaccine-dies-brain-blood-clot/).

- See "The PREP Act and COVID-19, Part 1: Statutory Authority to Limit Liability for Medical Countermeasures," updated April 13, 2022 (https://crsreports.congress.gov/product/pdf/LSB/LSB10443).
- 19. See, for example, "Why some colleges are removing their Covid-19 vaccination mandates" (https:// www.chronicle.com/article/why-some-colleges-are-removing-their-covid-19-vaccination-mandates); "UC lifts COVID-19 vaccine requirement, joins small list of U.S. colleges ending mandates" (https:// www.fox19.com/2022/04/22/uc-lifts-covid-19-vaccine-requirement-joins-small-list-us-collegesending-mandates/); and "Community college withdraws vaccine mandate after 9 days" (https:// childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/bb-college-withdraws-vaccine-mandate/).
- 20. Among numerous examples, see "College student sues to stop enforcement of CUNY vaccine mandate" (https://www.law.com/newyorklawjournal/2021/11/18/college-student-sues-to-stop-enforcement-of-cuny-vaccine-mandate/?slreturn=20220829122520), "Lawsuit filed by students against University of Colorado's COVID vaccine mandate" (https://www.bopplaw.com/lawsuit-filed-by-students-against-university-of-colorados-covid-vaccine-mandate/), "Santa Monica College student files lawsuit over vaccine mandate, claims it violates his religious freedom" (https:// spectrumnews1.com/ca/la-west/politics/2022/01/26/santa-monica-college-student-files-lawsuit-over-vaccine-mandate), "Students, employees sue university system of Maryland over vaccine mandate" (https://dcist.com/story/21/09/22/students-employee-sue-university-system-of-maryland-over-vaccine-mandate/), "Lawsuit challenges community college vaccine and mask mandates" (https://www.sandiegouniontribune.com/news/courts/story/2022-04-09/lawsuit-community-college-vaccine-mandates), "Santa Clara University students sue school over COVID vaccination policy" (https://www.ktvu.com/news/santa-clara-university-students-sue-school-over-covid-vaccination-policy), and "College students suing over state universities' vaccine mandates" (https:// californiaglobe.com/articles/college-students-suing-over-state-universities-vaccine-mandates/).
- 21. See "Cases currently under investigation" (https://ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/breach/breach_report. jsf;jsessionid=618E88DD94EE65D46D5785CB2A643553) and "December 2021 healthcare data breach report" (https://www.hipaajournal.com/december-2021-healthcare-data-breach-report/).
- 22. See "University research and the vaccine race—who benefits?" (https://www. universityworldnews.com/post.php?story=2021022413060258) and "Columbia University and Pfizer to establish clinical trials diversity initiative" (https://www.cuimc.columbia.edu/news/ columbia-university-and-pfizer-establish-clinical-trials-diversity-initiative).